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Grace Place for Children and Families / 21st Century Community Learning Centers
Adyvisory Board

Elementary Program
Tuesday May 14, 2019 at Grace Place from 5:00-6:00pm

Board Conisists of:

Staff: Megan Dixon, Site Coordinator, Tom Powers, Director of School Age Programs, Dr.
Tim Ferguson, CEOQ, Maria Aguilera, Asst. Site Coordinator

Schools/Teachers: Kelly Bergey, Principal (GGE); Jodi Schreiber (GGE); Laurie Parisi,
Teacher (GGE); and Terri Lonneman, Principal (GTE); or designees

Students: Mario Reyes (GGE) Emily Ramirez (GGE) Sophia Withrow (GGE)

Parents: Yensi Nunez (Angelina Molina) Dilia Pena (Jencarlos Vargas) Jimmy St Louis
(Jenniva St Louis)

Community Partners: Jessica Liria, David Lawrence Center; Janice Paine, United Arts
Council; James Giles, Boy Scouts; Lauryn Kay, Gulfshore Opera

Attending:

Mario Reyes, Student

Emily Ramirez, Student

Sophia Withrow, Student

Janice Paine, Program Manager, United Arts Council
Yensi Nunez, parent

Dilia Pena, parent

Jimmy St Louis, parent

Megan Dixon, Site Coordinator

Tom Powers, Director of School Age Programs

Minutes:
e Review of 21t CCLC goals/objectives

The Site Coordinator, Megan Dixon, talked about the purpose of the meeting and we
reviewed the goals and objectives of the grant proposal. Introductions were
completed.

» How we are serving students that really need extra support.

We are providing prevention services and activities through a partnership with David
Lawrence Center that helps with student behaviors in the program, at school and at
home. Students benefit from having homework support from certified teachers and
volunteers. Some students are on a good track academically, and this program keeps
them on track. The program provides a safe place where students can socialize and
practice healthy communication with adults and their peers. There is trusted staff here
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Students shared their favorite parts about coming to the Grace Place Afterschool
Program, which included: Zumba (PBL), music classes (PBL) and the computer room
(PBL). Parents shared that the strengths that they see for the program include: their
children are happy to come to Grace Place, it is a free program, free fransportation to
and from the elementary schools, and adequate parent communication. Community
Partners shared their thoughts on the program, which included: the program is
organized, the use of Leader in Me and the 7 Habits, the high school and coliege
students are a big help in the classrooms, campus is beautiful, and the schedule gives a
break to kids from the structured school day. They also mentioned that Grace Place
supports the entire family, not just the students, and that we are flexible with partners as
far as scheduling, materials, etc.

Parents and community partners gave fantastic suggestions for the program which
included: providing a dinner menu so that parents know what students are eating, and
possibly smaller class sizes.

e Conclusion

Megan wrapped up the meeting by sharing that a main goal of hers is to hold training
sessions for staff members (AP Leaders and LPA’s) to improve the quality of instruction
and supervision during the afterschool program. Megan also expressed that we are so
thankful for the partnerships with community partners and supportive parents. Because
of our teamwork, we are able to provide children with quality afterschool
programming.



